
 

 
 
 
December 8, 2015 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
Ms. Jennice Chavez  
News Desk Associate 
WBBM-TV CBS Chicago 
Email: wbbmtvdesk@cbs.com  
 
RE: 15-FOIA-256 Dec. 3 MED Video and Documents 
  
Dear Ms. Chavez: 
 
We are in receipt of your request under the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq. 
 
On December 4, 2015, we received your request for: 1) any video from Thursday, December 3, 2015, 
between 5:30am-6:30am from the Metra Electric State Street stop; and 2) any documents related to this 
event (“Request”). 
  
In response to your Request, we were unable to locate any usable video.  Additionally, the Metra Police 
Department advised that they do not have any records that reference a homicide on the same block; 
however, the Metra Police Department did advise that the Chicago Police Department would have 
jurisdiction over the matter.  You may contact the FOIA officers of the Chicago Police Department at: 
 
 Freedom of Information Officer 
 Chicago Police Department 
 Records Division (Unit 163) 
 3510 South Michigan Avenue 
 Email: foia@chicagopolice.org  
 
If I can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Jamie V. Harrmann 
Freedom of Information Officer 
FOIA@metrarr.com 
FOIA Hotline #312-663-3642 

mailto:wbbmtvdesk@cbs.com
mailto:foia@chicagopolice.org
mailto:FOIA@metrarr.com

